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SELECTBOARD MINUTES 
 

Date: July 12, 2018 Time: 1:30 PM Place: Municipal Building Rev.0 
 
Present: Selectboard Members: Jan Gaudio, Walter Reitz and Cheryl Waterman 
Others:  Town Administrator Terri Baines, Jim Kalloch 
 
Note: A listing as present does not denote attendance for the entire meeting. 
 
I. Call to Order 

 
     Reitz called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm. 

 
II. Adjustments to the Agenda 

 
     There were no adjustments to the agenda 
 
III. Public Comment for Items Not on the Agenda 
 
      There was no public comment.  
 
IV. Business Items  

A. Jim Kalloch – Snow Plow Contract 
 
Kalloch would like to have the Snow Plow Contract amended. He would like to supply 
the sand and salt used on our town roads. He would still store it in the Town of South 
Thomaston’s  sand and salt shed. This would increase our yearly payment by $29,500.  
Kalloch is doing this for St. George in the upcoming season and this would enable him to 
better utilize his equipment. He would have a supply at St. George and a supply in South 
Thomaston.  
 
Also discussed was the possibility of Kalloch taking over the plowing of Route 131 for 
the State of Maine. 3 miles of Route 131 is in South Thomaston. A meeting is being held 
on July 25th in St. George to discuss this matter with MDOT, the Towns of Thomaston, 
South Thomaston and St. George.   
 
One concern the Board has is who would be coming in and out of our sand and salt 
shed facility. Kalloch said only his trucks would be going back to the sand and salt shed.  
He would not be selling sand and salt out of there. He does that at his place of business.  
 
Kalloch is willing to build up the base where trucks load so that they don’t keep getting 
stuck.   
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There are two seasons left in our snow plow contract. The Town Attorney  will update 
the contract . When this is done the board will get back in touch with Kalloch.  
 
Reitz will talk with Town Attorney Kristin Collins about an amendment to the contract.  
 
Reitz moved and Waterman seconded a motion to discuss a contract addendum 
approach with the Town Attorney to amend the contract to allow the contractor to 
supply the sand and salt.   
 
Motion passed 3-0. 
 

B. Ambulance – New Hire Rose Piscuskas EMT 
 
Waterman moved and Gaudio seconded a motion to accept Dyer’s 
recommendation to hire Rose Piscuskas as an EMT. 
 
Motion passed 3-0. 
 
 

Adjournment  
 
Gaudio moved and Waterman seconded a motion to adjourn at 2:40 pm 
 
Motion passes 3-0. 

 
Selectboard approved 8/14/2018 


